GEORGIA STATE BOARD OF DENTISTRY

Injectable Pharmacologics Committee
November 30, 2012
Professional Licensing Boards

Professional Licensing Boards 237 Coliseum Drive, Macon, GA Room 102 @ 9:00 a.m.

The following committee members were present: Staff Present:

Dr. Richard Bennett Brandi Howell, Licensure Analyst

Dr. Tom Godfrey
Dr. Steve Holcomb

Dr. Steve Holcomb

Dr. Logan Nalley

Visitors:

Melana McClatchey, GDA

Open Session

The Injectable Pharmacologics Committee of the Georgia Board of Dentistry met on Friday, November 30, 2012. The meeting was called into open session at 9:09 a.m.

Approval of Minutes

Dr. Nalley made a motion to approve the minutes of the October 19, 2012 Injectable Pharmacologics Committee Meeting. Dr. Holcomb seconded and the Committee voted unanimously in favor of the motion.

Course Approval Discussion

The Committee discussed additional information provided by Drs. Maloney & Rudderman. The Committee recommended tabling this application until additional information has been received.

The Committee discussed the CE provider application that had been submitted for Ageless Aesthetic Institute. A motion was made by Dr. Nalley to deny the application. Dr. Godfrey seconded and the Committee voted unanimously in favor of the motion.

The Committee discussed the CE provider application that had been submitted for Aesthetic Advancements, Inc. A motion was made by Dr. Nalley to deny the application. Dr. Holcomb seconded and the Committee voted unanimously in favor of the motion.

Discussion was held by the Committee in regards to establishing guidelines when it comes to reviewing CE provider applications. Dr. Nalley stated that the Committee is looking for courses that are geared primarily towards dentists and taught by dentists. Dr. Holcomb stated that the Committee needs to develop a list of guidelines that will serve future members of the Committee. The main focus of the program needs to be geared towards the applications available in dentistry and should have a significant anatomical component. Dr. Bennett agreed and asked the Committee members to come up with some ideas and this would be discussed at the next meeting. The Committee members agreed to schedule a meeting on December 7, 2012 at 8:45 a.m.

Miscellaneous

Dr. Bennett asked if the Committee would be willing to move towards staff administratively approving applications for the administration of injectable pharmacologics. Dr. Holcomb responded by stating that he thinks the committee should wait until after the next legislative session. The Committee agreed. Dr. Holcomb continued by stating that if staff has any questions concerning the application, they can forward their concerns to the Committee to review.

Registry Applications

A motion was made by Dr. Nalley to approve the following applications. Dr. Godfrey seconded and the Committee voted unanimously in favor of the motion.

S.J.B.

R.G.B.

A.J.B.

V.C.

A.P.C.

A.M.D.

S.G.E.

M.F.

N.B.F.

S.R.J.

B.L.J.

M.L.K.

R.M.D.

K.G.M.

L.B.M.

L.N.

H.S.R.

G.R.

J.S.

S.E.W.

There being no further business to come before the committee, the meeting was adjourned at 9:27 a.m.

Minutes recorded by Brandi Howell, Licensure Analyst Minutes edited by Tanja D. Battle, Executive Director